
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
To the residents of this adress 

 

Subject:  Placing of sheet piles 
Your letter attribute:  
Our letter attribute: News letter 2 
Project: Valley, Zuidas, Amsterdam  

 
 
Amsterdam, August 24

th
 2017 

 
 
Dear Sir, Madam, 
 
We would like to inform you about our building activities for Valley, located at Beethovenstraat and 
neighbouring to sporting facilities of ‘Goed Genoeg (AFC)’ and highway A10. The project will be 
executed by VolkerWessels companies G&S Bouw and Boele & van Eesteren, also known as 
Bouwcombinatie Valley Amsterdam vof (BCVA). With this letter we provide you a brief introduction 
of the project and an update on the building activities that will happen on site this summer. 
 
Placing sheet piles 
In News letter 1 (July 24

th
 2017) we have indicated that the placing of the sheet piles will be 

applied with a sound and vibration-low methodology, to prevent environmental noise. The sheet 
piles are pressed with four at the same time into the ground. However, the bottom layers of the soil 
are so hard that extra strength is required for the last meters to get the sheet piles to the desired 
depth. Therefore, they are brought to depth by vibration.  
 
What does this mean to you? 
This method is not a sound and vibration-low method, but the only way for us to get the desired 
result. This method can give you noise and vibration nuisance. 
 
When will there be disturbance? 
We will vibrate between 8:00 and 10:00 until mid October (approx. 8 weeks), up to 3 times a week 
(Monday, Wednesday and Friday). The next action will be on Friday 25

th
 of August. 

 
Bewuste Bouwers (Considerate Constructors) 
Bouwcombinatie Valley Amsterdam is a member of the ‘Stichting Bewuste Bouwers’. This means 
that the company has a strong focus on the local area, safe working practices, employee concerns 
and the environment. We want to reflect this in each and every one of our projects. If you would 
like more details about how Bewuste Bouwers can be of assistance to you, please check the 
website: www.bewustebouwers.nl.  
 
Updates and additional information 
On www.bcvalley.nl you can find more information about the project. Via this website we provide 
an automatic news update. You can sign up for our updates by subscribing your email adress at 
the bottom of our page and to click on ‘Op de hoogte blijven’ (stay up to date). Note! You have to 
confirm your login via the automatic email you will receive after subscribing. Prior to inconvenient 
work, we will inform you via a hard copy newsletter delivered at home. 
  

http://www.bewustebouwers.nl/
http://www.bcvalley.nl/


 

 
 

 
Contact 

If you have any questions about the construction of Valley, feel free to contact us via undersigned 
(communicatie@bcvalley.nl) or to call to 070-414 4200. 
 
The city of Amsterdam’s Zuidas Information center is not the commissioning party for this project, 
but it fulfils a coordinating role in all construction work in Zuidas. If you have any questions or 
comments about on-going projects in your neighbourhood, please contact: 
 
Amsterdam Zuidas Informatiecentrum 
0800 5065 (available 24/7) 
contact@zuidas.nl  
www.zuidas.nl 
 
We hope to have informed you sufficiently and thank you for your understanding. 
 
Kind regards, 

 

Marcel Poolman 

 

Area and communications manager 

Bouwcombinatie Valley Amsterdam vof 

 

 

 

 
 
 


